Bancroft Neighborhood Association
Meeting Minutes

Thursday, March 12, 2009

Present:  Matthew Ayers, Neil Baxter, Emmett Bryant, Holly Hinman, Ryan Johnson, Chris Little, George Moore, Karen Notsch, Lt. Wes Ostlund, Tony Pavelko, Russell Raczkowski, Rebecca Rayman, Daniel Rauchman, Mike Simons, Julie Zamora

Absent:  Mandy Ellerton, Ep Law, Jacque Passow

Meeting called to ord by Julie Zamora at 7:04

****


No treasuries report due to computer complications

****

Karen Notsch- Crime Prevention Specialist and Lt Wes Ostlund presented the 2008-2009 crime stats and the contact list for the 3rd Precinct (Bancroft is sector 2) Karen explained her role in helping address neighborhood issues such as problem homes and traffic calming.  This years logo “Bring the City to the Neighborhood” –one block at a time, get the people of each neighborhood together in order to meet and only then can we help each other prevent crime.  
-Check out the Email Alert Networks www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us/police/crimealert/signup.asp
-Karen offered to provide a block leader training seminar

****

Tony Pavelko from Food 4 Thought, a newly created CSA (community supported agriculture) group is offering 18 weeks worth of fresh fruits and vegetables from local farmers.  June through October a full share ($625) or half share ($400) will be delivered to your home.  They are also coordinating Farm events in which you can meet the farmers who you are supporting

-Sign up due at the end of April

****

Façade Improvement Grant

Celia Kutz recapped the progress with the façade improvement grant.  There are now four applicants in that all want awnings (Sunshine Tree- Fire Arts- Cup Foods).  
-Celia requested volunteers to be on the design approval committee, an ad hoc committee that will meet at most once a month (Volunteers: Matthew Ayers, Neal Baxtor, Emmett Bryant, George Moore)

-The board went around the room and each person had the opportunity to give their opinion on what the design approval committee should be looking for.  

Preliminary Design Criteria:

Minimal plastic/ green designs, anti-graffiti, less dark colors/more earth tones, coordinated with the neighbors, durable/easy to clean, no florescent, coordinated lighting; those requesting funds must provide at least two options

****

Executive Committee 

Mike Simons discussed the option to take $25k out of our NRP Phase I Housing Fund and locking into administration costs to ensure we have funds to pay the community coordinator

George Moore motions, Neal Baxtor seconded, Passed unanimously 

****

NCEC

Celia Kutz and Jacque Passow attended the recent NCEC meeting.  Celia gave the basic run down and I have attached the email correspondence with Councilwoman Glidden regarding the new situation.  The biggest concern is that if we do not have our rep chosen the city will have the meeting without us.  It was determined that we will write a letter to the city to stop the meeting and stop the planning of the meeting until we have proper representation.

It is the unanimous opinion that the Bancroft Neighborhood Association strongly objects the movement by the city to hold the next meeting, or propose the date for the next meeting until proper representation has been chosen

George Moore motions, Emmett Bryant seconded, passed 

****

Judi Guld from Bancroft Elementary came to give the school updates.  

-Meetings with Spanish Speaking families resulted in new parent classes to help with health care options for those that do not have health insurance.

-Rope Power Program has their first competition on Tuesday night 3/17

-April 18th is the Math League competition

Celia Kutz is going to email us the proposal for the new Bancroft sign.   Their was brief discussion on $500 donation, will need to be voted on soon

****

Outreach Committee 

Matthew Ayers spoke with the owner of the bowling alley and would be willing to allow us to use ½ of the bowling alley for the “Bowling, Blue Grass, and Bancroft” celebration.  The owner explained that we can have the blue grass band but no amplification.

Discussion on the best way to get the word out now that the banner is ready to be mail is flyers or post cards, determined that post cards would be the most effective.
Mike Simons motions to pay no more than $180 for postcards and postage, seconded, passed

****
Transportation Committee

George Moore gave the brief update that the city is going to pursue the traffic calming but it is still in the planning stages

****

Commercial Development Committee

Daniel Rauchman gave the update on Nokomis Mall. The property is for sale for $3m.  Contact has been made with Elizabeth Glidden and she has given us the contact information for the city planner that is assigned to our area.  We have some potential tenants but the biggest concern is the cost to get the building up to code.  

****

Amendment to the eligible properties for the façade improvement grants to exclude all businesses outside of the Bancroft boundaries

Mike Simons motions, Chris Little seconded, Passed.

****

Julie Zamora motions to pass Feb 09 minutes, Mike Simons Approved, Passed

****

Julie Zamora adjourns meeting at 8:38

Respectfully submitted:

____________________                                   ________________________
Julie Zamora, President                                      Daniel Rauchman, Secretary
